The Bellingham Practice 

Patient Participation Meeting

17th October 2012 

Those present: 9
Apologies: 1
For the benefit of patients new to the group we discussed the principles of the group. 
The group represents a cross section of the practice population (eg young mums, carers, and patients with long term conditions).   There is a good span of age and both sexes are represented. Because of the rurality of the practice we plan to meet twice a year, but will also communicate via email.  We hope to continue with the “virtual”  patient  group who are  contacted via email for comments. 

A copy of the minutes of the previous meeting, the results of the 2011/12  patient survey and the report from the patient participation year end to 31st March 2012 were circulated for all to review and comment on.

The Group

We discussed how we could reach out to the wider practice population to try and attract further new members to the group.  Although we do promote the  patient participation group on the Life Channel, our website, in practice  newsletters and on the notice board in the surgery, e are always looking for new ways to reach people.  We are actively working to get patients’ mail addresses  and it was acknowledged that this would be a good way to attract new people.   We could ask patients when they register with the practice by using the new patient questionnaire,  however you may struggle to get a cross section of the practice population in equal measures by using this method.

The Website
There was once again some very positive feedback from the group regarding the practice website, although some concerns were raised about the facility to request your repeat prescriptions.  Jayne Reed is going to feedback this to the IT support for the website.  
In response to the 2011 practice survey there is now  the facility to book  GP appointments using the website and although some people were aware of this and were using it, not everyone knew about it.  This is something that will be promoted more by the practice.
The Life Channel

The feedback about the Life Channel from the previous survey was extremely positive.  However some concerns were raised at the meeting about the “flickering lights” which if someone were unwell and/or epileptic may be of concern.  Jayne Reed will feed this back to the partners at the practice for comment.

The Waiting Room
As a result of the comments from the group and the patient survey from last year information pertaining to a variety of medical conditions, information for carers, health related money matters and men’s and woman’s health are now located around the practice in wall-mounted leaflet racks.  This not only makes them easy to find for patients but has also reduced the “clutter” in the waiting room. The group viewed the locations of the new leaflet racks. 
GP Commissioning
In April 2013 there is a major organisational change for the NHS with GP Commissioning taking over many of the roles currently performed by the Primary Care Trusts.
Healthcare in Northumberland will become the responsibility of the Northumberland Clinical Commissioning Group (NCCG), which comprises all of the county’s 46 GP practices.  To ensure a local focus and in recognition of the different needs of patients across the county which includes rural and urban areas, there are 4 locality groups:  North and West being mainly rural areas and Central and Blyth Valley representing the more urban areas in the county.   Bellingham is part of the West Locality which represents 15 practices located between Ponteland & Haltwhistle, with whom we have worked closely for many years.
Currently the NCCG has “shadow” budgets for health and social care but these will become the responsibility of the commissioning group from April 2013.

Helen Patterson ran through a presentation which has been used recently at NCCG public engagement events (a copy of which will be circulated with these minutes).  Comments raised during the presentation have been documented under other headings in these minutes and Helen will be reported these to the NCCG public engagement team. 
Northumberland Clinical Commissioning Group West Locality Patient Forum
A patient  is our patient representative on this group but unfortunately due to unforeseen circumstances he was unable to attend today.

It is hoped that at sometime in the future the patient  may be able to give us some feedback from this group that can be circulated around members.

National Patient Survey

Unfortunately the data available to us on the national survey related to 2010/11 and because of time pressures at the meeting we didn’t discuss this  old data.  However we would draw members attention to the link from the practice website where they can view this survey which covers a variety of issues including the quality of the service provided by individual GP practices. The data on this site allows you to compare the practice performance against Northumberland and national figures.
Quality and Outcome framework (QOF) audits
Over the summer the practice has conducted audits on outpatient referrals, emergency admissions and A&E attendances.  The aim of this work is to develop more efficient ways of working, reduce hospital activity and identify areas where GPs can develop “pathways” that provide care closer to home for their patients.
The work on these  audits in 2011 identified 4 areas where Northumberland GPs are now working to develop pathways for  DVT, intraocular pressures/glaucoma, nursing homes and COPD.
Practice Income

The group were interested in the budget cuts of recent years.  We were asked whether the outcome of the Judicial Review had affected practice income.  The group were informed that unfortunately, that although FOBS had been successful with their legal challenge, this had not had any impact on the practice budget.  
We discussed how important it was for the practice to maximise the opportunity to earn money from activity in certain areas.  So for example if we treat certain minor injuries, or perform minor surgery,  not only are we generating income for the practice but we are also avoiding sending someone to hospital for a procedure that we would then  be charged for. 

111 service

In April 2013 the 111 service will start.  This is a service that be run jointly by Northern Doctors and North East Ambulance Service and will replace the current out of hours service & NHS Direct.  

The group asked how this would be publicised. We will  be publicising via our newsletters,  website, noticeboards  etc once we have further information but we are expecting that there will be a wider campaign throughout the region

North East Ambulance Service 
The group discussed the inequality between response times for ambulances for our rural community  and patients who live in urban locations.  We need to encourage patients to let us know when they experience ambulance delays so that we can raise this with NEAS and the NCCG who are now monitoring their contract performance. 

We will include something in our newsletter about this.
Community Paramedics at Bellingham

This was discussed and both the practice and the patients feel that this is a very valuable service.  The practice confirmed that the paramedics now feel like part of the team.  
The practice was questioned as to whether if you had a minor injury at the weekend or OOH if you could come and see the paramedic.  The practice confirmed that currently this is not possible.  The group thought it would be a great idea if we had a weekend  “walk in centre” at the practice that was run by the paramedics.
Carers
We discussed the role of carers in our community and that,  as we do not have a care home in our practice area,  it means that we have a lot of patients being cared for at home by family members.  With all the work being done to try and keep frail elderly patients out of hospital it was recognised that this would be very difficult without trained carers.  We also discussed how important it is for family carers to have access to respite care.

Other issues relating to paid carers raised were the importance of continuity of carers, qualifications required, low pay and travelling costs and that the cost of care in the home may actually exceed that in hospital. 

Care Quality Commission (CQC)

The group were informed that over the coming months the practice will be reviewing  our  policies and procedures to ensure compliance with the standards sent by CQC.  It was explained to the group that this is a large piece of work involving all members of the team.  We discussed how as a practice we felt that this process will raise the standard of the service that we are able to give our practice population.

Practice Patient Survey 2012- 2013
We discussed the priorities for the patient survey for the year to end of March 2013.  In order to compile the questions for this we gathered priorities from the group and also looked to see if there were any themes to any complaints or significant events that we have had in the last year.

The group agreed that the areas we would look at were:
The practice website

How easy it was to get an appointment
Extended access appointments
Booking a hospital appointment through “ choose and book”

Obesity 

The practice would also like to include a question about having medical students on training placements with the practice.  
Serena,  our current medical student,  compiled the survey which will be forwarded with these minutes to members for comment.
This meeting was a very interactive session and lasted longer than we all expected. Because all members of the group were able to give their views in an open manner a lot of very constructive and useful information has been gathered.  
Because of the time constraints there were a number of things that were not discussed in detail:

· We have a young peoples group that meets usually 3 or 4 times a year, they are currently carrying out a survey for young people.  Hopefully this will give us vital information about how we can best respond to the needs of the young people in our practice.  
· We also have a Coeliac Disease support group.  This involves patients with the same condition getting  together to discuss any issues they may have with a Community Dietician and also compare notes with each other.   Next year this  group plan to get together with other practices and maybe get one of the food suppliers to sponsor the meeting with a view to having a cookery demonstration.

· We did touch on Obesity Management but not in great detail.  The practice would be happy to facilitate a support group for people who would like to loose weight.
